Rescue African Children

APRIL

2020



The Children's Voice



Dear Friends,,

Lovely greetings to you in the Name of our Lord Jesus Christ. I am choosing to update you on the current situation in Uganda during this challenging time of the coronavirus pandemic which has affected 156 countries. We never thought that it would go this far to all the nations, killing people in China, Italy, Spain, USA, UK, and very many countries.

In Africa, the coronavirus cases have gone up, as of March 26, to over 1200 with only a few deaths. Uganda has 14 cases of coronavirus including an 8 month old baby. The Ugandan President has come up with strict orders as a way of stopping the spread of the virus. He closed (March 18th) all schools, churches, and all kinds gatherings of any type and many of our markets. Now, on March 25th, he suspended for 14 days all public transportation and all commuter scooters known here as Boda Boda. He has allowed markets to sell only food items.

To give you a picture of life in Uganda, I would like to let you know that people live on survival seeking their daily bread. They work to earn money to eat each

day. So life is proving very hard for people now. As a church leader, I send scripture verses each day to my church members that have mobile phones, as it is the only way I can minister to them now. But, I get each day return texts saying thank you Pastor for the spiritual food, we are being helped, however we have no food. We slept hungry. It's hard as with limited resources we can not buy food for all but only share the little we can. My wish would be to be able to help all with something. I need about a 200 bags of maize flour of 50kgs each to be able to give something to families. Each bags costs now \$27.

We have given out some to Omega school but this will only take care of them for a few days. Kids are not allowed to come for meals at school as they don't want big numbers together. The only way to serve them is to give something small to families. So please pray for us that the Lord takes us through these hard times.

Thank you for praying for Nissi. She is now doing very well and my boys are well too. My wife, Joan is expecting our fourth child, please, your prayers are always appreciated. Blessings to you all and May the Lord keep America safe and heal those that are sick with coronavirus.

Pastor Fred Tumwebaze

Gifts <u>received</u> by April 14th allow for a timely transfer of funds to Uganda.

REACH TEAM USA:

Rescue African Children PO Box 836 Roseville, CA 95661 ken@rescueafricanchildren.org Fred Tumwebaze
PO Box 804
Jinja, Uganda - Africa
fred@rescueafricanchildren.org

To Write your Child:

Your child/pastor's name/# c/o Fred Tumwebaze Rescue African Children PO Box 804 Jinja, Uganda ---Africa

The Corona Virus is affecting Uganda and sadly the measures to stop it may be worse than the virus. We know that many of us are hurting here too, but if you are able, please consider an extra gift. We can all lift them up in prayer. But, Fred is a Pastor and he is called to care for his flock. This is a chance for us to help him give, In the Name of Jesus to the families that are in need there. God gets the glory! We are all volunteers here at REACH USA and we don't often use all of our admin fund. So, less that \$1 goes to administration at REACH. You can't beat that! We are able to give \$2000 from that fund. Will you join us? Thank you for your prayers and (if possible) your gifts, please make a note: For Food!